
 THE L.U.D. OF OAK RIVER 

 

 The minutes of the third regular meeting of the L.U.D. of Oak River held Monday,  

June 13th, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the municipal office in Oak River. 

 

PRESENT: Councillors:  David Bullock, Harmony Burke (after 7:45 p.m.) 

  Secretary/Finance Manager.:  Diane Kuculym 

  R. M. Councillor:  Walter Froese 

  C.A.O.:  Marci Quane 

 

MINUTES 

 

Motion : Walter Froese - Harmony Burke  

#09/22 : That the minutes of the second regular meeting of the L.U.D. Committee of Oak River held 

April 11th, 2022 be adopted as read. 

            CARRIED. 

 

ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

 

1. R. M. property purchased from tax sale – Tenders have gone out to demolish the house and other  

     buildings.  It is hoped that the work will be done before Oak River fair day.  

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

1. Oak River Playground – It was noted that the R.M. of Oakview and the Oak River Playground 

Committee were successful in obtaining a 50/50 grant from the Building Sustainable Communities 

Program in the amount of $24,500.  The playground committee had funds over $12,000. in April.  

Suggestions as to what playground structures should be installed have been reviewed and quotes 

from Sourcewell are to be obtained.  A meeting with the committee is to be set up as soon as 

possible.  Most of the existing equipment will probably have to be removed. 

 

2. Paving in Oak River – Some cracking in the pavement on South Railway Street was brought to the 

attention of the office.  Zenith Paving was contacted and came out to inspect the area.  

Unfortunately, due to the fact that it was not dug out, Zenith indicated there was nothing they would 

do at this time.  The paving on the street was done as an additional area and it was thought that 

the road was in good enough shape for the pavement. 

 

3. Property standards – Commissionaires are being contacted to inspect properties in the village that 

may be in contravention of the by-law.  Work to be done by the municipality was discussed. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Student employment – Some student grants were approved but to date only one green team 

student has been hired for this side of the municipality.  It is hard to get students for the positions.  

Femka Heijmans is scheduled to start next week. 

 

2. Nuisance birds in the municipality – A concern was received in regards to nuisance birds in the 

village.  The former people who volunteered to shoot the nuisance birds have decided not to 

continue with the program.  The secretary was asked to contact some individuals who may have 

their PAL and see if they would be interested in volunteering for the position. 

 

3. Retirement of secretary – D. Kuculym announced that she was retiring and this would be her last 

L.U.D. Of Oak River Committee meeting.  C.A.O. Marci Quane will be the secretary at this time. 
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ACCOUNTS AND FINANCES 

 

   The financial statement for May 31st, 2022 was reviewed with the committee. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Motion:  Harmony Burke – Walt Froese  

#10/22: That the meeting now be adjourned to meet again on Monday, August 8th, 2022  

  at 5:30 p.m. or at the Call of the Chair. 

            CARRIED. 

TIME:  8:30 p.m. 

 

       ____________________________________ 

      CHAIRMAN 

 

                            ___________________________________ 

      FINANCE MANAGER    


